PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING

October 21, 2014
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen


Len Friedlund, Clerk

Bill DeGroot, Member
Barbara Timberman, Member

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Ben Click, Member

STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief

Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Steve Oberly
Terri Perry



Jon Arnold



Josh Doak

Derek Day





VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Roland Pfetsch
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Patricia Treharne


Sue Drinen



Robert Rose

Felipe Rios

Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

Chairman Drinen welcomed everyone to the board meeting.  Chairman Drinen explained that due to a change in Member Click's schedule he will be unable to make the meeting this afternoon.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for September 16, 2014 were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  SEPTEMBER EXPENDITURES:
Chief Welsch stated "I have spoken to the accountant about the financial report and she explained why she can't include the budgeted carryover amount into the reports, so I will continue to figure it out.  Our income is actually $828,802.00 or 28% of our projected income.  Category 1100 Operations we are a little high because of summer overtime and wildland assignments."
B.  BUDGET ITEM 4120:  CATEGORY FOR GRANT OVER SPENT
The Chief explained to the board that originally we had budgeted for the grant but the Governor's Office of Highway Safety told us that we had been turned down.  We took that amount out of the budget and then GOHS called and said they had extra money and would like to fund our grant after all.  By this time the budget had already been approved and submitted to the County.  We will be reimbursed for all money's spent out of this category by the GOHS grant.
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  SEPTEMBER 2014:
In September we billed out $34,958.16 in ambulance claims, we received $16,988.25 in payments which gives us a year to date figure of $64,988.87 in claim payments.  Resident Subsidy for September was $890.52 with a year to date figure of $4,504.16.  The aging report for September is $76,492.01.  Insurance reimbursement for over payment on ambulance claims is $398.52.
The Bear Jaw fires are starting to pay and we have received $22,147.71 from Highlands for those fires.  We still have $84,522.03 in billing to Highlands outstanding.  The state is beginning to pay for these fires now, so we should have money coming in for the next few months from these fires.

We received $1,000.00 in payments for out of district billing in September; which gives us a year to date figure of $11,116.79.  There is $9,830.00 of out of district billing still outstanding.

We have received no payments from collections on ambulance billing, but we did receive $276.41 in out of district billing in collections.
B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  SEPTEMBER 2014
In September there were 30 medical calls, 3 fire calls, 8 special duty calls which totals 41 calls for the month.  There were 21 med room encounters which brings the total for the month to 62.  There were 17 ambulance transports with a year to date figure of 183.  We transported 17 individuals to FMC with a year to date figure of 190.  Calls inside the district totaled 30 or 73% and call outside the district totaled 11 or 27%.  We have had a total of 416 calls year to date.
C.  AMBULANCE IN COLLECTIONS:  BOARD REVEIW & VOTE ON WRITING OFF BAD DEBT IN COLLECTIONS
The office manager asked the board to consider writing off bad dept from 2008 to the end of 2011.  Chief Welsch explained that even though we write off the bad debt those debts will still stay with the collection agency and if they receive any money from them we will credit that money to that account; and we will continue to carry the collection records indefinitely in our filing system. 
Chairman Drinen asked "Is there a motion?"
Member Timberman stated "I move that we write off the ambulance claims in collections from the year 2008 to the end of 2011."

Clerk Friedlund stated "I second the motion."
Chairman Drinen stated "Is there any further discussion?  Hearing none I will call for the question.  All those in favor state Aye and all those against state Nay.  Motion passes."
Ayes:  3


Nays: 1
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

Chief Welsch stated "As you know we had a burn scheduled for this Monday but it has been cancelled due to the wet weather over the weekend.  I have a PFAC meeting here on Wednesday and hopefully I will find out more on the rescheduling of the burn then."

"We had a lightening strike on Saturday night it caused a snag to catch on fire; the crew went out dropped the tree, bucked it up in smaller pieces and extinguished the fire."  
"We are all aware of the Ebola issues, I have attended several webinars discussing it, and we have received some direction from the state regarding Ebola.  I was fortunate to sit next to the chair of the anthrax research department at NAU when I went to San Francisco a couple weeks ago.  He told me that the CDC is not telling us everything and they have no way to control what is going on.  As a result we are going to step up are disease control efforts; more in-depth decontamination of the ambulances and equipment, we are going to set up a portable personnel decontamination shower that we can set up in the bays or other sites if necessary.  We should have the procedure for this done by the end of the week."
"We just closed a grant with the Governor's Office of Highway Safety for a piece of rescue equipment that we got with last years grant.  This year's grant has been approved and we are in the process of purchasing a light-tower with generator, that will give us an additional generator as well as lighting for any incident."
"My conference in San Francisco discussed national institute for standards and testing, loss of life of firefighters and we are beginning to take a look at our main procedures for fighting structure fires.  NIST did an in-depth study on heat and smoke movement inside a fire.  We are going to be modifying our procedures a little bit to make it safer in a structure fire."

"Additionally that talked about the community para-medicine program, I think I have spoken with everyone about starting a similar program here utilizing Angie Golden as a nurse practitioner.  Within 3 years I would like to see us attempt to set up a clinic here with limited hours.  This way the people of Munds Park will have clinical care here in the park.  There will be a cash basis of payment for clinic visits.  We are still looking at how we can provide that type of care here in the park."
B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
No update due to legislature being in recess.
C.  AFDA Update:  

Chief is sending out AFDA updates on a regular basis via e-mail.
D.  ARIZONA WATER UPDATE:

Chief stated "You have a hand out in the back of your board packet, they asked for a letter of support from the fire district to corporation commission.  The hand out shows where the leaks are and what projects need to be done first.  The increase that the water company is requesting will help us to get some of low flow areas brought up to date with bigger water mains."

Member DeGroot asked "Do you have any idea if they are replacing pipe in these areas?  The amount they are spending is a much smaller amount of money than I thought it would cost to replace all these pipes."
Chief Welsch replied "In most cases what the water company is doing is replacing the concrete/asbestos pipes that are currently in place with iron pipe.  So they are going to reduce the asbestos exposure to the residents but whether they increase the mains will remain to be seen.  I recommend that we support this increase with a letter of support as requested by the water company."

Chairman Drinen stated "I need a motion to have the Chief draft a letter which all the board members will sign, that can be sent to the Arizona Corporation Commission to support Arizona Water Companies request for a rate increase."
Clerk Friedlund stated "I so move."

Member DeGroot stated "I second the motion."

Chairman Drinen stated "Is there any further discussion, hearing none I call for the question.  Those in favor say Aye, those opposed say Nay.  Motion passed unanimously"

Ayes:       4


Nays: 
0
E.  EMERGENCY SERVICE AGREEMENT:  22505 Fox Ranch Road
Chief explained to the board that Lyn Fox has asked us for an emergency services agreement, which Chief drafted and sent to her for her signature.  Mrs. Fox has signed the agreement and now it is up to the board to approve and sign the contract.
Chairman Drinen stated "I need a motion to approve the Fox emergency services agreement."
Clerk Friedlund stated "I move to approve the agreement."

Member DeGroot stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen stated "Any further discussion on the motion.  I'll call for the question; all those in favor signify by saying aye, all those opposed signify by saying nay.  Motion approved unanimously."
Ayes:  4


Nays:  0
LOANING OF TABLES AND CHAIRS:
Member Timberman stated "As you know we have an agreement for the community to use tables and chairs; these agreements are not working out.  I would like to have Felipe Rios explain what was decided at the board meeting for the auxiliary."
Mr. Rios stated "Our board decided not to lend out any tables and chairs to anyone but auxiliary members or firefighters.  This spring we will work on a better plan to deal with this issue."
Member Timberman stated "Therefore the fire department has no responsibility to loan tables and chairs any more."

Clerk Friedlund asked "I'm confused I thought the tables and chairs belong to the fire department."

Member Timberman stated "No, the tables and chairs out in the bay belong to the Auxiliary.  The fire department is not responsible for them."

Chief Welsch stated "We have always had the responsibility of having to loan the out, keep them clean, and deal with the people who are barrowing them.  But they are not our tables.  This is a really a disruptive practice."

Office Manager Ball said "I can not have people calling or coming in and complaining about the table and chair policy or not being able to get tables and chairs.  And this is a non stop processes in the summer.  I also can not be expected to load tables and chairs due to my back problem, and if the crew is out then I'm the one who has to take care of it."
Member Timberman stated "This just isn't working out for the department or the auxiliary.  We need to change the agreement this spring and in the mean time only auxiliary members will be able to check out tables or chairs.  An auxiliary board member will come down and check them out to that member of auxiliary, that person shall have to have someone to help them load the items and unload them when they bring them back.  If someone wants to borrow tables and chairs they need to call Barb and from now on the office staff and firefighters will be instructing people to contact Barb Timberman about borrowing tables and chairs. "

Chairman Drinen stated "We don't need to take any action tonight on this issue, we can address this issue in the spring when the Auxiliary board gets the policy worked out."

FIREFIGHTER PERRY'S LETTER TO THE BOARD:

Chairman Drinen stated "The board has received a letter from firefighter Perry explaining her intent to apply for disability thru the PSPRS local board.  The local PSPRS board has not done anything in the last 2 years, now they must convene and take action on this issue.  Clerk Friedlund is the current Chairman of the local PSPRS board and at this time they do not have a secretary.  Normally the secretary is in charge of calling a meeting and getting all the appropriate forms for the individual applying for disability or retirement but the chairman of the board will need to take care of that at this time."

Clerk Friedlund replied "I have spoken with the other members of the PSPRS board and they are all willing to work to take care of this issue.  I also talked to Captain Tope and I still need guidance from Don Minor who is the liaison for PSPRS local boards."

Chairman Drinen stated "There will be forms and information that our administration staff will have to give to firefighter Perry"

Chief Welsch stated "In 39 years I have never had to do anything like this."

Office Manager Ball stated "I am not supposed to do anything concerning the PSPRS local board, my only function is to make sure that the firefighters PSPRS contributions get paid on time.  I was told years ago that it was none of my business what the local board does or doesn't do."

Chairman Drinen stated "This is an issue that must be dealt with immediately and the Chairman of the local PSPRS board has to take care of this as soon as possible.  There are so many different things involved with this process that the board needs to move on it right away.  This is so very important to the firefighter involved and we need to take care of our firefighters."  
Chairman Drinen stated "Steve can you explain what the secretary is supposed to do."

Captain Oberly replied "The secretary is the liaison between the local board, the firefighters, administration and the PSPRS system.  The secretary is the go to person and is the person who is familiar how the system works."
Clerk Friedlund stated "I will do the secretary position as well as Chair of the board.  I will make sure we get this taken care of."

Captain Oberly stated "It has never been a problem for anyone to stay after for a meeting if it is scheduled ahead of time."

Chief Welsch stated "We have been working with firefighter Perry for the last 2 months on this issue."

Chairman Drinen stated "We will move on to the next item."

SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Update
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Update
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Captain Oberly stated "I am willing to help out with information, website and anything else in an unofficial position on the issue of the local PSPRS board and dealing with this application."

Clerk Friedlund stated "I would like to thank Derek Day and the staff for helping CERT to do an AED/CPR drill.  It went very well and everyone thought it was a good training."
Clerk Friedlund said "The club did not do the annual AED/CPR training again this year.  I am going to make a real effort to make sure it happens this next year."

Chairman Drinen thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting.
 NEXT MEETING: November 18, 2014 at 3 PM
The meeting adjourned at 4:03 PM

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________



       

          (Clerk of the Board, Len Friedlund)
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